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MEDIA RELEASE

DATE: Septembe®, 2016[2:30 PM]

Deceasedale Identifiedin SecurityHouseFire

OnFriday, Septembe®, 2016,atapproximatelyl:30AM, Deputieswveredispatchedo the 4800block of
DaredevilDrive regardinga possibledomesticsituation. Deputiescontacteda malepartyat his residenceand
determinedherewereno crimesthathadbeencommitted.

While Deputieswereattheresidencghe maleparty complainedaboutjuvenilesat Barnstormer$ark.Deputies
thenmadecontactwith theindividualsat the park,whichis approximately50 yardsfrom thehome.The Deputies
werestill in contactwith individualsatthe park,whentheyhearda fire alarmcomingfrom thatsameresidencen
DaredevilDrive andsawsmokecomingfrom thehome. Theythenheardaloud popfrom theareaof the
residenceDeputiesnotified Dispatchandthe SecurityFire Departmentwasdispatched.

A deceasedalewasfoundin thefoyer of thehome. He hasbeenidentifiedat ChristophePetersonDOB:
04/30/80. The causeandmannerof deatharependingtoxicologyresultsandwill bereleasedy theEl Paso
CountyCoroner’sOffice.

The causeof thefire is still underinvestigation.
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On Friday, September 9, 2016, at approximately 1:30 AM, Deputies were dispatched to the 4800 block of Daredevil Drive regarding a possible domestic situation.  Deputies contacted a male party at his residence and determined there were no crimes that had been committed.

While Deputies were at the residence the male party complained about juveniles at Barnstormers Park. Deputies then made contact with the individuals at the park, which is approximately 50 yards from the home. The Deputies were still in contact with individuals at the park, when they heard a fire alarm coming from that same residence on Daredevil Drive and saw smoke coming from the home.  They then heard a loud pop from the area of the residence. Deputies notified Dispatch and the Security Fire Department  was dispatched.

A deceased male was found in the foyer of the home.  He has been identified at Christopher Peterson, DOB: 04/30/80.  The cause and manner of death are pending toxicology results and will be released by the El Paso County Coroner’s Office.

The cause of the fire is still under investigation.
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